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Comments for Public Posting: Short-term rentals support the local economy, provide significant
tax revenue for the city, and enable many residents to afford to
stay in their homes. The extended homesharing permit is an
important resource that gives Angelenos the flexibility of sharing
their home when needed, especially for those who rely on home
sharing to remain in the city. What can possibly benefit more than
the above by banning extended home sharing?



